THE SECRETARY OF VETERANS AFFAIRS
WASHINGTON

November 16, 2021

MEMORANDUM FOR UNDER SECRETARIES, ASSISTANT SECRETARIES AND
OTHER KEY OFFICIALS

Effective November 16, 2021, and until further notice, Thomas Murphy,

Director Northeast District, Veterans Benefits Administration, will serve as Director
Northeast District, Performing the Delegable Duties of the Under Secretary for

Benefits.

Denis McDonough



